
 
 

IB Learner Profile in Action: Principled 

 

1

 
APRIL 26, 2024

NXCE NEWS

Environmental Stewardship 

At all grade levels through units of inquiry and 
through the ongoing important teachings of the 
Indigenous educators and classroom teachers, 
students are learning knowledge and skills to 
become stewards of the Earth (hopefully better 
than our current adult population given current 
global and local climate change concerns.   

If you have expertise in environmental 
stewardship and climate change that you would 
like to share with students and staff, please let 
us know! (norgate@sd44.ca or contact your 
child’s teacher).  Thank you!

mailto:norgate@sd44.ca
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Students did their part to clean up our school grounds and the surrounding community on Earth 
Day.  It was initially heartening was to notice we collected less garbage than last year.  However, we 
learned that others in the Norgate community had already done a clean-up before ours, so we know 
the problem of littering persists.  Families are encouraged to try to reduce the amount of pre-
packaged snacks provided to students in their lunches as wrappers are the main source of litter at 
school.  Students are encouraged to correctly sort waste from their snacks/lunches into the 
organics, recycling and trash.  The black trash bin should ideally have the least waste, not the most!

Balanced inquirers - Mr. Andrews’ Grade 3s 
are developing their research skills by 
observing and learning about birds in our 
local area.  Through experiential place-based 
learning of this kind, students not only build 
skills and knowledge, but also understanding 
of local ecology and their role as stewards.

Balanced inquirers - Ms. Horel’s Grade 5s 
visited the Lower Seymour Watershed 
where they learned about the importance 
of watershed ecosystems for all living 
things, including us.



 

 

Gr. 7 Fundraiser - NXCE Sweatshirts! 
The Grade 7s are continuing their fundraising efforts in support of their year-end 
activities and farewell celebration.  They are now selling sweatshirts featuring the 
NXCE logo.  The first round of orders is for adult sizes (S-5XL).  ORDER FORMS 
are due on May 10th.  We will have a second round of orders available in June for 
youth-sized sweatshirts.  This is a great way to support our Grade 7s and to show 
school spirit! 

Upcoming Monday Morning Mingles for 
Parents/Caregivers 
Monday, April: 29th - Come and learn more about the IB and how we are teaching your children. Our PYP 
coordinator, Karen Birchenall, will lead you through the 7 PYP Key Concepts. It will be an engaging session 
with lots of conversation and take home tips to continue supporting your children at home.

Monday, May 6th: We will not have a Monday Mingle meeting as this is the IBO verification visit to the 
school.

Monday, May 13th: We will share some of the wonderful opportunities for your children on the Northshore 
during the summer break. Tips and ideas of camps, low cost/no cost day trips and learn about the NXCE 
summer camps program.

Monday, May 20th: There is no school as this is a public holiday – enjoy your bonus family time!
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Ready, Set, Learn!  
On Tuesday, April 30th we are hosting our annual “Ready, Set, Learn!” 
event for children aged 0-5 and their families.   

If you are interested in attending with your 
child, please let us know as follows: 

Email: norgate@sd44.ca 
Subject line: Ready Set Learn 
Message: Parent/caregiver name, child’s name and age 

*Please note: If your child will be joining us in Kindergarten for the 2024-25 school 
year, we are hosting a Kindergarten Orientation on June 6th at 11:00a.m..  
Therefore, please plan to attend the Kindergarten Orientation instead of this Ready, 
Set, Learn event.

https://www.sd44.ca/school/norgate/Pages/default.aspx#/=
mailto:norgate@sd44.ca
mailto:norgate@sd44.ca


MANY upcoming events… 

NOTE: Class-specific event information will be communicated by classroom teachers.  Whole-school 
and/or multiple-class events, as well as programs organized by our Community Education Facilitator, 
Ms. Michelle Bean (mbean@sd44.ca) will be included in newsletters and the online school calendar.  
Please SUBSCRIBE to the online calendar so you know what is happening at the school. 

Opportunities for Students 
Artists for Kids Programs 
Spring After School Art classes, Summer Day Camp Programs & Paradise Valley Summer School of 
Visual Art

Summer Camp at NXCE 
We are keen to organize a summer day camp at the school.  If you are interested in having your child 
participate, please contact our Community Education Facilitator, Ms. Michelle at mbean@sd44.ca.   

Please note: We aim to provide school camp programs at as low of a cost as we can manage, but 
cannot offer any programs during the summer free of charge or at reduced rates.  Thank you for 
understanding that our programs need to be cost-neutral meaning we cannot profit from them nor 
exceed our budget for them.  We also do not have the funding and staffing to support students with 
identified learning/behavioural needs; additional support must be provided through the family.   
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Moving?   
If your child/children will NOT be attending Norgate Xwemélch’stn Community Elementary for 
2024/2025, please email norgate@sd44.ca. Written confirmation (email works!) is required to start 
the transfer/withdrawal process as well as confirmation of acceptance from the new school.  

Homestay families needed 
Each year, the North Vancouver School District welcomes students from around the world to live and 
study in our vibrant community. We strive to place secondary school international students with 
families who live close to school to support each student’s integration into the school and wider 
community.

There are secondary school international students in need of a homestay placement for the school 
term beginning September 2024. If you are interested in hosting an international student, please 
reach out to our International Education program office at international@sd44.ca. More information 
about the homestay program is available on the International Education section of the school district 
website. 

  

LOOKING AHEAD TO NEXT SCHOOL WEEK (APRIL 29 - MAY 3)
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

8:10-8:30  
Breakfast Club 

8:45-10:00 
Monday Morning 
Mingle for parents 
in the Library 

1:00-3:00 
Performance by 
“3 Crows 
Productions” for 
primary classes

8:10-8:30  
Breakfast Club  

11:00 Ready, Set, 
Learn event for 
pre-school-aged 
children & parents 

3:00 Dismissal 

3:00 Red Fox 
Program 

8:10-8:30  
Breakfast Club   

2:15 Dismissal 

8:10-8:30  
Breakfast Club   

3:00 Dismissal 

3:00: Gr. 6/7 
Capilano 
Community 
Services Program

District 
Professional 
Development Day 
(school not in 
session)

mailto:international@sd44.ca
https://www.sd44.ca/ProgramsServices/InternationalEd/Homestay%20Information/Pages/default.aspx#/=

